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Happy New Year and we wish you all the best 

for a better 2021! 

We are very much hoping to be able to meet 

together at some point during this year, but itôs 

looking more likely that it will be May at the 

earliest. So we are making plans to be able to offer 

alternative means of getting together. This will 

mean the meetings will be held over Zoom. We are 

aware that there are members who are not yet 

using Zoom and we are very sorry that we are not 

able to offer a socially distanced alternative at the 

moment, but see the article about Zoom and you 

might change 

your mind! 

Our January 

meeting, 

Saturday 30th 

January, will be 

a Zoom talk with 

Jo Avery.  

Jo has a fresh 

colourful 

approach to quilt 

making. As well 

as quilts, she makes delightful smaller projects. 

Her work has featured in magazines and been 

juried into QuiltCon. With two others she runs 

Thread House workshops and retreats. She 

founded the My Bear Paw, a craft class studio and 

retailer in Edinburgh, recently sold. She is also an 

Aurifil ambassador.  

Joôs natural affinity with colour and detail informs 

all her quilts as well as a love of intricate 

techniques such as needle-turn applique and 

embroidery. Straddling both modern and traditional 

quilting, she enjoys inspiring others through her 

workshops and retreats and her book ñNew 

Patchwork and Quilting Basicsò. 

Check out her website: https://joavery.co.uk/ 

It will be possible to login into the meeting from 

2pm and the talk will begin at 2.30pm. 

On the Sunday 31st January, we will be joining 

together to enjoy each otherôs company via a UFO 

Zoom meeting. The other UFO zoom meetings 

have been successful and participants have said 

how much they enjoyed them. 

The links for the meetings will be emailed to Group 

Reps and the Independents on 27th January, so 

look out for the email and put a note in your diary 

to join us.  

Oast Showcase 23-25 July 

As the vaccine rolls out we are very hopeful we will 

be able to hold this event this year. Much of the 

planning will probably have to be done virtually, but 

we do need some willing volunteers to help with 

this. The first planning meeting via Zoom will be 

held on 20th February at 11.30am, and will 

ensure we are covering all the aspects of the 

event. Requests for help to do a slot on one of the 

following will be sent out to all members at a later 

date: Raffle Table, Sales Table, Refreshments and 

Bag Tombola. Please use this ongoing lockdown 

to make bags of any size for the Bag Tombola and 

small items for the Sales Table. Requests for 

cakes will also come later! 

Showcase TwentyTwenty Challenge 

This challenge is carried over from last year and 

the only requirements are that the finished item 

measures an accurate 20ò x 20ò. The theme/topic 

is of your choosing. In this newsletter there is the 

entry form for this challenge. 

Items for Display at the Showcase 

Obviously we need lots of quilts and other items to 

display, so carry on stitching and complete the 

Items for Display entry form in this newsletter. 

 

Oast Challenge 2021 
 
This year the challenge is to use the fabric selected by last yearôs winner, Liz Coleman.  
It is a Kaffe Fassett fabric: óPaperweightô in Pastel.                   
 
It is available from The Sewing Space in Hythe 
www.thesewingspace.co.uk 

86 High Street 
Hythe. CT21 5AJ 
01303 261329 

ǘƘŜǎŜǿƛƴƎǎǇŀŎŜϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

Angie has offered to sell to Oast Members for Ã3.50 per Fat 

Quarter (plus p&p). You might be able to get it cheaper 

elsewhere, but Liz is keen that we should try and purchase 

from local shops for this Challenge fabric in particular. 

Other online stores currently stocking this fabric are: 

The Cotton Patch Birmingham    www.cottonpatch.co.uk 

Tel:0121 702 2840    email: mailorder@cottonpatch.co.uk 

The Sewing Studio Redruth Cornwall        www.thesewingstudio.co.uk     Tel: 01209 216942        

email: sales@thesewingstudio.co.uk 

 

Test Your ıò Seam Allowance 

On simple blocks, it probably wonôt make much difference if your seam allowance is a bit off, but if you are 

sewing complex blocks or combining blocks such as in a sampler quilt, it becomes vital. If you are 

swapping blocks, or making a group quilt, your quilting partners will bless you for having blocks of the right 

size. 

How to test a seam allowance 

Cut three strips of fabric, each 2ò x 4ò. Align two pieces of fabric with right sides together and stitch along 

the long side. Press to set the seam and then press the seam allowance to one side. 

Repeat, stitching and pressing the third strip. 

Use a rotary cutting ruler to measure the strips. The centre strip should measure 1 İñ and the two side 

strips should measure 1 Ĳñ. If they do, you are ready to sew your blocks. If not: 

Ŀ Check to make sure fabric wasnôt lost when the seams were pressed 

Ŀ Check the edges of the strips are still perfectly aligned (if not, try using pins to stabilise the fabric) 

Ŀ Try changing the needle position if your machine has this facility. If your strips are too wide, your 

seam allowance is too small and the needle should be moved to the left; if the strips are too narrow, 

your seam allowance is too small and the needle should be moved to the right 

Ŀ If changing the needle position isnôt an option for you, try creating a fabric guide on the bed of your 

sewing machine. A small pile of Post-It notes will create an effective guide, as will a short length of 

ñNo More Nailsò. This product is a thick, double-sided tape. Take the plastic coating from one side 

and stick to the bed of your machine 

 

Remember that putting your machine on a different table or sitting on a different chair (e.g. at a workshop 

or retreat) will affect the angle at which you see your work, so a new test should be made. 

Judi Kirk. 

 

 

https://joavery.co.uk/
mailto:thesewingspace@gmail.com


Our Members Recent Beautiful Work 

Final 2020 finish - this QAYG was inspired by a 

magazine pattern in 2012, when I began collecting 

1930ôs fabrics. I dug it out earlier this year and couldn't 

believe I had only done four blocks! By October, it was 

hanging in rows on the wall for final construction when it 

began to whisper, nay shout, that it needed some big 

stitch hand quilting too. I tried it on one block and agreed! 

Finally finished 30th December. It is approximately 80x 

80" and a definite breath of sunshine on my bed.                   

Fiona Jeferies 

 

 

 

 

 

I have been finishing some ufoôs. The hand appliqued top was finished in August...only now sandwiched, 

quilted and bound. The pattern is called Home Again by Erin Russek. Fabrics are mostly Moda Nanette. It 

is hand appliqued and free motion quilted...my favourite occupations.  Sue Jennings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Chris Whitney  

       Christmas Baubles 

Robin in the Snow was done through a 

TextileArtist Stitch Club by Mandy Pattullo. 

I have learnt a lot of techniques through 

joining these workshops. Jan Bevan  

 

Linda Wilshire  Christmas Baubles done 

on the recent Judi Kirk Zoom workshop 

 

 

 

 Liz Coleman Storm at Sea 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This was part of the Ethelburga Quiltersô challenge, 

which was to stitch something from a collection of 

Liberty scraps. These belonged to one of our members 

who sadly died last year. I started the Storm at Sea 

during Judiôs excellent workshop for Region Two of 

Quilters Guild.   

 

 

Village Quilt 

At the start of the first Lockdown, Angie, of The Sewing 

Space in Hythe, ran a community block drive. The Our 

Village Beach Huts pattern was a free one provided by 

Moda Fabrics and Angie did a brief tutorial on her 

Facebook group page. Volunteers completed a block 

and posted it back to her. Mandy Munroe kindly joined 

all the blocks together and look what has been 

achieved!  There's so much to admire from Rennie 

Mackintosh - inspired windows, pubs, sewing shops, 

manicured hedges, and birds in bright skies! It will 

shortly be quilted by another volunteer and then the 

quilt will be raffled to raise funds for a local chosen 

charity. Angie says ñThank you to all contributors and 

Mandy!ò Well Done everyone. 


